Rescue African Children

APRIL

O

The Children's Voice

2023

Dear Brethren,

I send you many greetings from Uganda. It is my prayer that this **Omega School update** finds you all well. Today, March 27, 2023, we have been moved to update you all on Omega School. God is enabling us to maintain the goal of providing the highest standards and to develop each child's potential to his/her full capacity. **Nursery and Primary** sections are studying very hard both in class lessons and in national curriculum activities.



I wish to share with you that since the academic 2023 year started on February 6th, all classes are being seriously cared for by our good teachers. And on March 25th. guardians and parents visited their children to see the academic performance of their children. Currently, children are undergoing serious athletic training making sure that their bodies become fit for the



Zone Athletic Competition which is scheduled for the 6th of April; on the 14th, they participate in the District Athletic Competition. We work hard not only to produce excellent results but also to develop confident and mature children who are competitive in all areas of life. As you see, they are working hard with their teachers.

Sponsored Children

Omega school is now faced with a challenge. We have in the last 3 years experienced a diminishing amount of sponsored children. Many

families, due to COVID have moved to far places to try to make due. Also many sponsors in the US have been facing challenges maintaining support due to hard times they have faced during/after COVID. As a result, we have many children that were dropped but are still in school. I want to thank all our sponsors that have kept supporting throughout the hard times. Your support goes a long way and helps all children at Omega School.

Food shortage

We continue to face food shortage and high prices for everything we buy. However, the rains have started and we are praying for a good harvest. Blessings to you all, Fred Tumwebaze.



Gifts received by April 16th allow for a timely transfer of funds to Uganda.

REACH TEAM USA:

Rescue African Children PO Box 836 Roseville, CA 95661 ken@rescueafricanchildren.org Fred Tumwebaze PO Box 804 Jinja, Uganda - Africa fred@rescueafricanchildren.org

To Write your Child:

Your child/pastor's name/# c/o Fred Tumwebaze Rescue African Children PO Box 804



Omega School Report - # of students: 466, # of teachers: 18, # of helpers, 15, # of social workers, 5 Students graduating last year: 31

Buildings 4 Story building/future classrooms - Still ongoing. Needs building work on walls and pillars still. Next goal is to raise many thousands for casting the suspended slab for the ground floor. Also, painting and glass required for 1 story classrooms. These would allow for a Secondary School.

Churches: 15, Sponsored Pastors: 19, Need sponsored: 2

